
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
November 15, 2012 
 
 
Honorable Jill Dabbs, Mayor 
City of Bryant 
210 SW 3rd Street 
Bryant AR 72022 
 
 
RE: LIS 06-062, AFIN 63-00065, NPDES Permit No. AR0034002  

Closure of Consent Administrative Order                                   
 
 
Dear Mayor Dabbs: 
 
 
In reviewing the files for the above referenced CAO, the Department has determined 
that the requirements of the CAO have been met.  Therefore, CAO LIS No. 06-062 and 
its supplement was closed on 11/15/2012. 
 
The Department assumes that the actions taken to comply with the requirements of the 
CAO will be maintained.  Closure of this Order by the Department does not preclude 
any future enforcement action deemed necessary.  If future violations occur that require 
enforcement action, the Department will consider this Order as required by Arkansas 
Pollution Control and Ecology Commission Regulation No. 7, Civil Penalties.  This 
regulation requires the Department to consider the history of your facility and how 
expeditiously violations were addressed in determining any civil penalty that may be 
necessary for any future violations.   
 
Should you have any questions about this matter, feel free to contact me at 501-682-
0631, or you may e-mail me at johnsonm@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Miles Johnson 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division Enforcement Branch 


